

LSAC Committee Minutes

Date | time 11/05/2015 20:00 | Location The Holt

| | | |
|-------------------|---------------------|-----------|
| Meeting called by | Ben Clark | Apologies |
| Type of meeting | Fortnightly Meeting | |
| Note taker | Matthew Peers | |

Main Business

Chair

Ben

- BUTTS Outdoor Championships will be held at Bowmen of Glen, the club will have access to 31 bosses which can be leased along with the field. The field should be ready marked with all the necessary distances. As equipment does not need to be transported, set up will take place on the morning of the competition. Fees are expected to be £10 per boss, along with £150 for use of the field, to cover this LSAC will charge teams £2.50 per archer.

The BUTTS League will repay any excess outlay from LSAC needed to host the competition. It will be investigated whether the AU will cover the ground fees. LR will need to contact LAOFAC to decline their offer of hosting the competition, and contact the other league clubs regarding the change of venue. AP will identify if Leicester Uni/ DMU are interested in assisting in running the competition. The club will also confirm the availability of Field party and Runners.

The BUTTS AGM will also be held on the day of the competition.

- The DMU vs Loughborough shoot will be on 16th May. AP will meet DMU's team at Loughborough stations and guide them to the competition, Loughborough members should aim to get to Towers Pitch for 9AM to set up. It is estimated that 7 bosses will be needed. Sighters will begin at 10AM.
- The Club Development Plan will be created by BC and AP, the new budget will also be planned on the 15th May.
- Maggie will be attending Thursday's session, and will aim to attend the Wednesday sessions after that.

Secretary

Matthew

- Matthew questioned where the remaining current GNAS cards have been moved to as they have been removed from their usual place in the cupboard. He also reported that the semester 2 members' GNAS cards are yet to arrive.
- Matthew reminded the committee that the club Dropbox account needs to be updated to change admin rights and remove non-current committee

members.

Treasurer

Laura

- Laura presented an update of the club's budget, this breakdown excludes the £480 from the latest membership release and money owed to Maggie Squires (£234.39):

| | |
|----------------------------|------------------|
| Equipment | -£135.89 |
| Transport | £523.02 |
| Fixed Costs & Competitions | -£98.50 |
| Coaching | £600.00 (Approx) |
| Sundries | -£20.00 |

Team Captain

Sarah

- Sarah reported that she is in the process of arranging the teams for both BUTTS & BUCS, Sarah is also confident that the club should be able to provide full teams for BUCS.
- A complete summary of information relating to all forthcoming club and league/BUCS competitions will be published on Facebook to remove any confusion that may have arisen.

Equipment Officer

Arthur

- Arthur has tidied the tabs, armguards and sights, as well as fixed several arrows since the last meeting. The separated items will eventually be allocated their own box in the cupboard. Arthur asked Tom to purchase the club some more fletchings so members have enough arrows to shoot at upcoming competitions.
- Siân has been recommended for a club intermediate bow below 28lbs, Arthur will find a suitable bow during the forthcoming week.
- An updated on recently purchased club equipment was given, the new Danage should arrive within 5 days of the meeting, however there is no news on the location of the club trolley. Laura is to check with the AU that payment for the Danage has been sent.
- Arthur is waiting until after his exams to complete the club inventory, and has suggested he shall complete this on the 9th June.

Tour/Recs Officer

Louis

- Further to the information provided with the chair's report, Louis mentioned that he still requires team lists for both the DMU and BUTTS shoots. The deadline for BUTTS entries has been set as the 18th May. Louis confirmed that BUTTS Outdoors will commence with sighters at 10AM.

Social Sec

Jonathan

- It was decided that the Skittles Social would be cancelled this year due to the close proximity to exams, it was suggested that next year it is brought closer to the end of the Easter holidays.
- Jonathan is to make a booking for approximately 32 people at the World Buffet for the post DMU social, results will be held on the field (weather permitting) or in JC's bar in the event of bad weather.

Novice Reps

Henry and Nicole

- Whilst no direct issues were raised, it was advised that information regarding competitions will in future come directly from the Team Captain, rather than through the separate novice group.

Alumni Officer

Tom

- Tom reminded the committee that transport to and from BUTTS Outdoors needs to be arranged, also suggesting that setup should begin at 8AM. Tom also recommended that a suitable power supply for the scoring system needs to be located.

Tom is also to purchase some medals for Ex vs Current, the club require 14 of each colour.

Upcoming Competitions

- Leicester Uni Vs DMU Vs Loughborough – Short Windsor -16th May 2015
- LAOFAC –York/Hereford – 17th May 2015 (self-entry only)
- BUTTS Outdoors – St George/Albion/Windsor – 24th May 2015
- Welbeck – Double WA 70m – 25th May 2015 (self-entry only)
- Ex Vs Current -31st May 2015
- BUCS Outdoors 13th-14th June 2015

Session Rota

| Date | Session Taker | Location | Notes |
|--------------------------------|---------------|--------------|------------------|
| Tuesday 12 th May | MP | DMTC | Indoor |
| Wednesday 13 th May | TC | Towers Pitch | BUCS Quali – 3PM |
| Thursday 14 th May | MP | Towers Pitch | |
| Friday 15 th May | LH | Towers Pitch | |
| Saturday 16 nd May | BC | Towers Pitch | DMU Shoot |

| | | | |
|--------------------------------|----|--------------|-----------------|
| Sunday 17 th May | JB | Towers Pitch | BUCS Quali Pt.2 |
| Tuesday 19 th May | AP | DMTC? | Indoor |
| Wednesday 20 th May | TC | Towers Pitch | |
| Thursday 21 st May | MP | Towers Pitch | |
| Friday 22 nd May | SW | Towers Pitch | |
| Saturday 23 rd May | BC | Towers Pitch | |
| Sunday 24 th May | TC | BoG | BUTTS Outdoors |
| Wednesday 27 th May | TC | Tower Pitch | |

AOB

Next meeting date: Provisionally Wednesday 27th May at the DMTC

Adam suggested that club members should be reminded to shoot in club kit during the upcoming competitions.

Arthur has recommended that the club purchase a set of target flags, with 5 being suggested (or 10 if they can be obtained before Saturday 16th). Arthur is also to look into purchasing a ground sheet for the club Quechua (pop up tent).

The committee extends its best wishes to James Cram (brother of Tom) who celebrated his 26th birthday today.